
 

 

 

SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE:   October 28, 2005 
 

SUBJECT: Waive Parking Meter Fees from November 24, 2005 to January 2, 2006  

AFFECTED COUNCIL DISTRICTS: Citywide 
 

STAFF REPORT BY:   Gary Mumford 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE DEPT.   Transportation Division 
AND CONTACT PERSON:  Tim Harpst 
 

 

KEY ELEMENTS: 

The City Council’s annual budget for fiscal year 2005-06 continued the previous policy of free 
holiday parking at meters.  This will be the third year for providing free parking at meters during 
the holidays.  The Downtown Alliance is very supportive of the free parking program and will 
include the holiday parking program in its advertising and promoting of the Downtown.  The 
City will provide the green bags that will be placed over the meters, and the Downtown Alliance 
will provide bows and ribbon to secure the bags.   

The Downtown Alliance conducted a survey of merchants regarding the free parking.  Nearly all 
were in favor and the majority favored a two-hour limit.  Some merchants preferred a one-hour 
limit because employees sometimes park at the meters; however, most preferred continuing the 
two-hour limit from last year.  It may take more than one hour to shop if a customer goes to more 
than one store.  A restaurant visit can take more than an hour during the busy holiday season.   

The proposed ordinance changes only the dates in the current ordinance.  Parking meter fees are 
proposed to be waived from November 24, 2005 (Thanksgiving Day) through January 2, 2006 
(holiday since January 1st is a Sunday).  Free two-hour parking will be available at all meters in 
the City not just those in the downtown.  The parking meter and parking citation revenue 
estimates in the adopted budget take into account the reductions that will occur during this 
period of time.   

The Downtown Alliance would like to begin promoting the free parking immediately.  Therefore, 
the Administration is asking that the City Council consider adopting the ordinance on the same 
day as the briefing.  This will also give the Downtown Alliance time to order the bows and 
ribbon.  The Transportation Division has sufficient green bags available from last year’s supply.  
These bags are imprinted with the words:  Free Parking  

 2-hour limit  

OPTIONS: 

Options include: 

1. Consider adopting the ordinance on the same evening as the briefing.  

2. Defer consideration of the ordinance until the next formal meeting (November 15). 

3. Change the time limit of the free parking. 
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